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      Website; www.cromarty.dsfb.org.uk
Director’s Report February 2015
General
The Wild Fishery Review process is ongoing,  Alan Wells who is Policy Director for ASFB has been seconded to Scottish Government to help facilitate the reform of Scottish Fishery Management.   The ASFB / RAFTS Joint Working Group have had a number of meetings to help inform the engagement of Boards and Trusts in the process.

This year's carcass tags have been ordered and will be distributed directly to anglers.  Depending on the outcome of the Scottish Government consultation on introducing a License to kill salmon, a new national carcass tagging scheme may be introduced in 2016.
Projects / research
Reports on the 2014 radio-tracking and electro-fishing surveys of the Allt Graad  have been produced and supplied to N Power and SEPA.
A report on the monitoring of salmon stocks in the River Meig above Corriefeol  is in preparation and  will be summarised at the Board  Meeting on the 11th of March.

The Cromarty Firth Fishery Management Plan is due for updating this year.  With the present uncertainty linked to the Wild Fishery Review,  it is proposed that GIS is used to link fishery management issues and priorities to the existing SEPA catchment based water bodies.  This will produce an interim Fishery Management Plan which can then be integrated into future regional or national plans.
Bailiffs helped with the removal of hatchery troughs from Marine Harvest's hatchery at Inverpolly and their storage at Invergarry.  The troughs will be used to replace the existing concrete troughs during the upgrading of the Contin hatchery.
Bailiffs worked alongside The Conservation Volunteers to plant native trees in Strathrannoch above Garve and Strath Rusdale on the Alness.  A total of 7,000 trees will be planted this spring.  Trees, stakes and guards have been supplied by Forestry Commission Scotland . TCV labour  for planting was raised by the Moray Firth Trout Initiative from  the Nineveh and Patagonia charitable trusts.

Discussions are underway with the  Woodland Trust to encourage the  restoration of  riverside woodland  on private land  around the region.

A new initiative is being launched  through the Easter Ross Local Biodiversity Action  Plan group to recruit volunteers for a range of  countryside projects across  the region.  A calendar of events and work days will be produced.  Cromarty Fisheries will be organising volunteer day to help with our work programme  throughout the year.
Meetings attended / consultations
ASFB / RAFTS Joint Working Group

SFCC Biologists Meeting

Scottish Mink Initiative Management Committee

Rivers and Lochs Institute Steering Group

Kildermorie Forestry

N Power project reporting meetings

IFM / ASFB Bailiff examination setting meeting

RAFTS regional meeting

Moray Firth Trout Initiative Management Committee 

Easter Ross LBAP Forum 

